
 

 

Calendar 2023 
 

October 
 

Monday 9  Term 4 Begins - All  K-6 students and 
  Staff return to school 
 

Wednesday 11 Combined CAPERS massed choir  
  Rehearsal 
  In the school hall 
 

Friday 13 Infants Assembly K-2 
  2:10pm-2:40pm 
  Class Item - 1O-17 
 

Monday 16 Musica Viva Concerts ‘Colours of Home’ 
  9:10am - 3:10pm 
 

Friday 20 Primary Assembly 3-6 
  2:10pm-2:40pm 
  Class Item - 26C & 27I 
 

Friday 27 Infants Assembly K-2 
  2:10pm-2:40pm 
  Class Item - 25M 
 

Tuesday 24 Tamworth High School Taster Day 
 
Wed 25-Fri 27 Year 5 Coffs Harbour Excursion 
  

November 
 
Friday 3  Primary Assembly 3-6 
  2:10pm-2:40pm 
  Class Item - 4G-05 
 

Tuesday 7 ES1 & Stage 1 Massed Dance Rehearsal 
  TRECC - 9:30am-1:45pm 
 

Wednesday 8  CAPERS Choir Rehearsals - TRECC 
   

Wednesday 8 Stage 2 & Aboriginal Massed Dance 
  Rehearsals 
  TRECC - 10:00am-1:00pm 
 

Wednesday 8 Year 6 Peel Come and Try Day 
  11:00am-3:00pm 
 

Thursday 9 CAPERS Choir Rehearsals - TRECC 
 

Thursday 9 Stage 3 Massed Dance Rehearsals 
  TRECC - 11:30am-1:15pm 
 

Friday 10 Final Rehearsal Massed Dances 
  TRECC - 9:15am-1:00pm 
 

Friday 10  CAPERS Matinee Performance 
  10:00am - 2:00pm 
 

Friday 10 PBL Whole School Assembly 
  2:15pm-2:40pm 
 
 
 

 

Term 3 Week 10         22 September 2023 

Festival of Choral Singing 
 

We are so proud of the students who represented  
Tamworth South, performing in the Opera House as part 
of the 2023 Festival of Choral Music. 
 

On Monday 18 September, 25 students, accompanied 
by Mrs. Brown and Mrs. Meppem, travelled by train to 
Sydney. That evening, our boys and girls had a 
delicious meal, a ferry ride on Sydney Harbour and  
settled into their accommodation. 
 

The next day, we rehearsed for three hours in the Opera 
House, finetuning our sound with around nine hundred 
other public primary school choirs. After an early tea, we 
then returned to the Opera House to perform. The  
singing was amazing and we were lucky to have many 
family members in the audience to enjoy the  
performance.  
 

The behaviour of our Tamworth South students was so 
exceptional that we were complimented by members of 
the public on several occasions. We returned to  
Tamworth by train the next day. 
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Amanda Cook, Principal (Relieving)  

End of Term 4  
 

Finally, the end of term has arrived and an opportunity for staff to refresh their batteries, and for 
our students to enjoy being with friends and family. 
 

This last week has been a busy one with ‘Choral festival of Music, ‘Talk Like a Pirate Day,’ our  
K-2 Athletics Carnival and end of term Discos. 
 

I would like thank Mr. Daniel Wilson for his time as relieving deputy principal. Schools are 
complex busy places and to have someone take on that position and work with Mrs. te Groen, 
insured the continued support of our students, staff, and parents. Next term Mrs. Byrne returns 
from leave, and I will return to my position as deputy. 

I wish everyone a safe and refreshing break and look 
forward to everyone' return next term, and remind our 
families that there is no Staff development day and all 
students return on the Monday 9 October. 

School Holidays 
 

Start: Monday 25 September 
 

Finishes: Friday 6 October  
 

Return back to school: Monday 9 October 
All Students - K-6 and all Staff 

 

2024 Kindergarten Orientation Program 
 

We will be having two orientations sessions this year.  An information note will be sent home soon to 

inform you which session your child will be participating in.  

 
Session 1, Kindergarten Orientation  
will be 9:30am - 11:30am  
 
• Tuesday 17 October & Wednesday 18 October 

• Tuesday 24 October & Wednesday 25 October 

• Tuesday 31 October & Wednesday 1 November 

• Tuesday 7 November & Wednesday 8 November 

• Tuesday 10 October & Wednesday 11 October 

• Tuesday 14 November & Wednesday 15 
 November 

• Tuesday 21 November & Wednesday 22  
 November 

• Tuesday 28 November LAST SESSION 

 

Session 2, Kindergarten Orientation 
will be 12:30pm - 2:30pm 
 

• Tuesday 17 October & Wednesday 18 October 

• Tuesday 24 October & Wednesday 25 October 

• Tuesday 31 October & Wednesday 1 November 

• Tuesday 7 November & Wednesday 8 November 

• Tuesday 10 October & Wednesday 11 October 

• Tuesday 14 November & Wednesday 15  
November 

• Tuesday 21 November & Wednesday 22  
 November 

• Tuesday 28 November LAST SESSION 
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Talk Like a Pirate Day Fundraiser 

This week on Wednesday 19 September, Tamworth South held a “Talk Like a Pirate” day 
for all students. All students that attended school had an amazing time joining in with all 
the activities that occured. There was a guessing game where students had to guess how 
many lollies or chocolates in a jar and some pirate themed sport competitions that the 
year 6 parliament created for everyone.  

In the lunch time and afternoon tea break, some year 6 parliament students held the 
guessing game.  
 

In infants, the winners for our guessing game are:  
Mrs. O’Connor  1O-17 for the gummy eyeballs 

Riley McGregor  1O-17 for the chocolate gold coins   

Mallirah Livermore-Adams 2C-23 for the gummy octopuses.  

In primary, the winners are:  

Hollie Marshall  5N-34 for the gummy eyeballs  

Braxten Parfitt  29V for the chocolate gold coins  

Bentley Kemenyvary 4G-05 for the gummy octopus’.  
 

With the guessing games, we raised $38.40 altogether from both infants and primary.  
The year 6s will use that money for their year 6 gift at the end of the year. 
 

In total from all the gold coin donations, Tamworth South has raised $285.00 for  
Childhood Cancer Support. Everyone had a magnificent time participating in our pirate 
sport activities and the guessing games. 

 



 

 
Assembly  

Merit Awards 
 

K-2  
Sophia Sampson - 1W-15 
Charlotte Jameson - 1O-17 
Louis Daley - KL-18 
Dominic Wheeler - KH-19 
Rhyder Finlay- KT-20 
Tuleriah Livermore - 2D-21  
Zaiden Johnston - 2R-22 
Arnah-May Peach - 2C-23 
Daisy Vu - 2W-24 
Phillip Roser - 25M 

 

Assembly  
Student of the Week Awards 

 

K-2 
Seth Missen - 1W-15 
Harmony Dyke - 1J-16 
Luke Hughes - 1O-17 
Thomas Evans - KL-18 
Hunter Lanos - KH-19 
Demi Yorkshire - KT-20 
Isla Cheetham - 2D-21  
Harley Porter-Flett - 2R-22 
Nevaeh Sanders - 2C-23 
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Principal’s  
Ribbons 

 

Nixon Keech - 2D-21 
For a great explanation of his reason to 
squish ants  
 

Lashantii Ö’Leary - KT-20 
Outstanding attitude in the classroom and 
playground 
 

Deegan Sadler - 2W-24 
For great participation during  
Mathematics lesson on patterns  
 

Nixon Keech - 2D-21 
For a great explanation of his reason to 
squish ants.  
 

Leo Hooper-Langman - 2D-21 
For hard work and improving in his  
reading  
 

Mysharnia Kennedy - 1O-17 
For being a great participant in class 
discussions and is respectful, responsible 
and safe 

Assembly Roster Term 4 
 

2:10pm Friday afternoon (Hall) 

Week Date Class Item  Assembly 

1 13 October 1O-17 Infants K-2 

2 20 October 26C & 27I Primary 3-6 

3 27 October 25M Infants K-2 

4 3 November 4G-05 Primary 3-6 

5 10 November   PBL– Whole school Assembly (K-2 COLA) 

6 17 November TBA Primary 3-6 

7 24 November TBA Infants K-2 

8 1 December  PBL– Whole school Assembly (K-2 COLA) 

Monday morning - K-6 assembly 

(K-2 COLA) 

 
Summer Uniforms 

 
Now that the warmer weather is  
upon us, as of Term 4 all students  
are required to start wearing their 
Summer uniform. 
 
Uniforms are available from varies  
outlets in the CBD, however the 
Clothing Pool has pre-loved items 
are available for purchase. 
 

 

Uniform Banner 
1W-15 

 

Assembly Banner 
KH-19 



 

Term 4 - Assembly  
Merit Awards 

 

3-6 
 

Claire Crampton - 3P-10  Jasmine Karg - 3P-10 
Preston Crockatt - 3B-11  Zed Smith - 3B-11  
Maxwell Hill - 4L-04  Mananpreet Maan - 4L-04  
Lacey Parry - 4G-05  Arya Dyke - 4G-05  
Kaidence Davis - 4G-05  Hunter Nowland - 5B-06  
Jay Tobin - 5B-06  Tyler Cain - 5S-07 
Jahmirra-Lee Price - 3/4M-12 Ashton Withers - 3/4M-12 
Electra Nocke-Cameron - 5S-07 Isabel Simmonds - 5/6J-36 
Dominique Short - 4H-04  Savannah Wheatley –5/6J-36 
Isla Evans - 25M   Beau Kemp - 5N-34 
Ethan Cooper - 6A-09  Aiden McDonald - 5N-34 
Bellah Brandt - 6A-09 
Tyler McDonald - 271 

Newsletter Page 5 

Service certificates 
The department of Education presents certificates for 20 years of service to eligible staff in recognition of their  

service to students in NSW public schools.  
 

“Congratulations” to Chris Jones, John Coster, Di Mihell and Joanna Collins for Recognition of their Service. 

Term 4 - Assembly  
Student of the Week 

 

3-6 
 

Oliver Apps - 3P-10   
Logan Clark - 3B-11    
Ameliah Cathro-Nean - 4L-04   
Logan Cooper - 4G-05    
Sargun Kaur - 5B-06   
Talia Henwood-Kaputin - 3/4M-12  
William Knight - 5S-07  
Sienna Davis - 5/6J-36   
Isla Evans - 25M  
Beau Hertslet - 6A-09  
Dominique Short - 5N-34 
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COMING SOON!!! 

2023 CAPERS- Creative Arts in Public Education 

Regional Spectacular 

 

Public Performances 
 

Friday 10 November and Saturday 11 November at the 
TRECC - Performances begin at 7:00pm and finish at 
approximately 10:15pm. 
 
Tickets 
 

Evening performances 
 

•  Adults- $45 (incl GST) 

• Concession- (Child 2-17, Senior, Pensioner)  
 $30 (incl GST) 

•  Children under 2- free (no allocated seat) 

•  Family (2 adults 2 children)- $120 (incl GST) 
 
 

How to book 
 

• Phone- 02 6767 5300  

• Online- www.trecc.com.au 

• In Person: Capitol Theatre Tamworth, The Big 
Golden Guitar 

Tickets will be available at TRECC front counter each 
night from 6:00pm but only for that particular night, if not 
sold-out beforehand. 

Organise your tickets soon so you don’t miss out on this 
amazing showcase of our Public-School students!!! 

What you can do 
Discuss the positive things 

that happen at school about  
and make time to visit your 

child’s classroom.  



 

 

Medical Conditions 
 

Each year it is important that you notify the school if 
your child has a medical condition. This needs to be 
supported by your Doctor. 
 
Your Doctor will provide you with a Medical Action 
Plan, this action plan is only active for 12 months. 
 
It is a legal requirement that you provide the school 
with a current and updated plan each year. 
 
This notification should occur either at the time of 
enrolment, or if your child is enrolled as soon after 
diagnosis as possible. 
 
This ensures that the school community provides your 
child with the most effective support possible. 
 
Please call the school if this applies to your child, so we 
can share information and clarify each other’s 
expectations. 

 

REV UP READING CLASS AWARDS 

CONGRATULATIONS 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
 

Classes 
 

in 
 

Kindergarten  
    

Stage 1  
 

Stage 2  
 

Stage 3   
 

Support Unit  

 

Sports Certificate 
 

Presented to Braxton McMaster for his outstanding 
accomplishments and sportsmanship. 
 

Term 3 Handball Champion 
 

 
 
 
 
Karly Page 

 

Mobile Phones and other Devices 
 

If you have a child who brings a phone to school 
please remind them to hand it into the front office. 
 

Phones are to be handed in upon arrival at school and 
to pick them up at the end of the day. 
 

Students who fail to do so will have their phone 
confiscated and it will need to be collected from the 
office by a parent/carer. 
 

We have purchased soft cases to put the phones in. 
 

The cases will have the child’s name written on them 
so there will not be any confusion over who owns 
which phone. 
 

Remember the school will not be responsible for 
lost, damaged or stolen phones. 
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K-2 Athletics Carnival 
 

On Thursday 21 September K-2 students participated in 
their Athletics Carnival 
 
Students had a fun morning playing;  ball games, shotput, 
long jump, tug of war, parachute, an obstacle course and 
age races. Students showed great sportsmanship and tried 
their best.  
 

1
st
 place:  Wentworth  

 

2
nd

 place: Lawson  
 
3

rd
 place:  Blaxland 

 
4

th
 place:  Sturt  
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PBL 
We have a growth mindset 

Term 4 Week 2 

z 

Congratulations to the PBL "I've been caught making 
good choices" winners all received $5.00 canteen  
coupons at Monday’s assembly. 
 

 

PBL Term 3 
 
 

 

Hunter Spinks - 1J-16 (absent) 
Luca Constable - 1J-16 
Aimee McCahon - 1J-16 

 
Jahmirra-Lee Price - 3/4M-12 
Sophie Wood - 3/4M-12 
Javier Tombek - 5N-34 
Jacob Reinikka - 26C 
 
 

Luke Ingram 
 

"After moving from the United Kingdom in Winter 2022, I 
set a goal to be an accredited proficient teacher in New 
South Wales as quickly as possible. 
 

With the help of my colleagues and mentors not only 
was I able to successfully achieve accreditation in under 
a year but I have also had fun during the process. 
 

Recognition of the Australian teacher standards is not 
only a skill but also a responsibility which I take serious-
ly to support students as best as I can."  
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Aboriginal  
Education Awards 

 
 

 

Bentley Davis - 4L-04 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 

Elie-Mae Price - 5S-07 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 

Fletcher Elsley - 5B-06 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 

Isabel Simmonds - 5/6J-36 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 

Clayton Ford - 6A-09 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 

Joyleigh Ward - 5S-07 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 

Jake Piper - 6A-09 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 
 
Mathew Duffy-Hill - 5B-06 
For amazing effort & participation in 
learning Gomeroi Language with Rueben 

 
Sports Awards TSPS 

Sporting Stars 
 
 

Madison Apps - 3P-10 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Mason Miller - 3P-10 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Kylan Cathro-Nean - 3P-10 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Jordy Leskiewicz - 3P-10 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Ronan Livermore-Western - 3P-10 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Seth Carter - 3P-10 

For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Shana Ancheta - 5B-06 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Tymeeka O’Leary - 3/4M-12 
For trying your best and showing sportsmanship 
 

Bentley Kemenyvary - 4G-05 

For trying your best and showing sportsmanship    
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Canteen News 
 

• Counter Orders for hot food need to be placed 
by 9:30am - This is due to cooking requirements 
otherwise the food will not be cooked by 
lunchtime at 11:10am. 

 

• Orders after 9:30am we will only be able to offer 
Sandwiches/Wraps and Salad Bowls.  

 

• Online Orders can be placed via the Flexi 
School App. Orders need to be in by 9:00am. 
If you would like to know more about Flexi  
ordering, please come and see us. 
 

• Cancelling Flexi Orders - if you need to 
cancel an online order please do so before 
9:00am. You will be refunded by Flexi directly as 
the Canteen does not control cancelling of orders 
or refunds. 
 

• If you cannot cancel an order - if your child will 
not be attending school or leaves early, please 
contact the Canteen as soon as possible for  
other options available.  

 

The food can be given to another sibling or  
relative at school, any food that is not already in 
the oven can be held over for the next day the 
students returns. 

 

  
We thank you for your understanding around the 
Health and Safety regulations mentioned above and 
appreciate your continued support of your School 
Canteen. 
 
P&C Association 
Email:tspspandc@gmail.com 

 
 

Tamworth South Public School 
P&C  

 

May P&C Meeting 
 

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Wednesday 18 
October 2023 at 4:00pm in the school library. 
 
A gold coin donation is all that is required to become a  
member. It is a great way to meet new people and 
become involved at your child's school.  

 
 

We do not require a full time commitment - all the P&C 
would ask is if you could spare a couple hours each 
month. If you would like to offer your some of your time, 
or get some information, please speak to Louisa Devine 
who can be found in the Canteen most mornings. 
 
 

We would love to see you at there!!! 
 

P&C Association 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniform Shop Information 

 

At Tamworth South Public School, the Uniform Shop is 
run by our P&C Association. 
 

Stocking Winter and Summer Uniforms for Girls and 
Boys, including other items such as Hats, Gloves and 
Socks etc. Most Pre -loved items are $5.00ea ranging 
up to $25.00 for things such as Tunics and Jackets. 
Brand New Uniform items range from $15.00ea to 
$55.00ea. 
 

Keeping costs low for our families is always on the 
forefront of our minds.  
 

We are also the only ones to stock our new modern 
Girls Uniform of Skorts and White Blouse, our School 
Hoodie, and our New School Waterproof Jacket. 
 

The Uniform Shop is in the Primary Area behind the 
Canteen, hours are 8:40am to 9:10am and 12:30pm to 
1:30pm, however special arrangements can be made if 
you contact us through the school office or our P&C  
Facebook Page. 
 

Ordering for Uniforms can be done via the Flexi App at 
any time or in person with Cash or Eftpos during our 
volunteered hours. 
 

Online orders are under the Shop Tab on the Flexi App 
and doesn't incur any fees, any orders placed before 
5:00pmshould come through the next day and will be 
placed in your child’s lunch tray within 3 working days of  
Order. 
 

So come on over and have a look and a chat and get to 
know some of your P&C members, we are always  
excited to welcome new members, so if you are 
interested, please let us know, we are happy to answer 
any questions you may have about P&C and our  
involvement with the school. 
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The Support students have had a wonderful time at RDA during term 2 and 3 
this year.  
 

Prime News visited and did a story on Tamworth RDA, and the story featured 
on Prime News.  
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MANUAL AIRBRUSH CO - FUNDRAISER - ORDERING 
 
Step By Step Click on the provided link AIRBRUSH FUN 
 
1. Go the link provided -  https:www.airbrushfun.com.au/shop  

2. Once the website is open click on “SHOP” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3. Scroll down to the bottom of the page and look for your  

 organisation, school, or community logo or name. 

 Click on it. 

4.  You will see 1-3 options of cap styles that your organisation  

 provided (e.g. trucker cap, baseball cap, or bucket hat). 

  Select the one you prefer 

5. Choose up to 8 different designs for your cap, select a  

 colour, and personalize your cap with a name/nickname  

 (anything you like). 
 

Sizes for types of caps 

Junior Caps - 52cm (Ages 1-5) 

Large Caps - 58cm (Ages 6+ /Adults) 

Bucket Caps - (Baby) 50cm - (Toddler) 54cm 

(Youth) 58cm Bucket Caps - (Adult) S/M - (Adult) L/XL 
 

6. Type in the class or tem/group you are located in. 

7. Select the organisation that the donation is going to. 

8. Add your selected item to your cart. 

9. Click on the cart icon on the top right corner of the website 

 and then click “continue to cart” 

10. Complete your purchase or you can continue ordering 

 more caps! 

 

 Happy shopping with Airbrush Fun Fundraisers! 

 

 

Mobile Phones and other Devices 
 

If you have a child who brings a phone to school please remind them to hand it into the front office. 
 

Phones are to be handed in upon arrival at school and to pick them up at the end of the day. 
 

Students who fail to do so will have their phone confiscated and it will need to be collected from the office by a 
parent/carer. 
 

We have purchased soft cases to put the phones in. 
 

The cases will have the child’s name written on them so there will not be any confusion over 
who owns which phone. 
 

Remember the school will not be responsible for lost, damaged or stolen phones. 
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